BOROUGH OF BARROW-IN-FURNESS

LICENSING REGULATORY COMMITTEE







Meeting: Thursday 25th January, 2018






at 2.00 p.m. (Drawing Room)
PRESENT:- Councillors Seward (Vice-Chairman), Barlow, Derbyshire, Proffitt,          L. Roberts and C. Thomson.
Officers Present:- Graham Barker (Principal Environmental Protection and Licensing Officer), Jennifer Curtis (Senior Licensing Officer), Jane Holden (Acting Principal Legal Officer), Sharron Rushton (Democratic Services Officer).
Legal Representative:- Paul O’Donnell (Local Authority Retained Solicitor)

40 – Apologies for Absence/Attendance of Substitute Members
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Callister (Chairman), Biggins, Cassells and Wall.
Councillor C. Thomson had substituted for Councillor Biggins for this meeting only.
41 – Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on 7th December, 2017 were taken as read and confirmed.
REFERRED ITEMS

THE FOLLOWING MATTERS ARE REFERRED TO COUNCIL FOR DECISION

42 – Review of Hackney Carriage Stands in the Borough
The Senior Licensing Officer submitted a report advising Members that at Licensing Regulatory Committee on 7th September, 2017 they had agreed the proposed Hackney Carriage Stands outlined in a report, subject to any representations and/or objections received during the consultation period.

An amended schedule of Hackney Carriage Stands following consultation with Cumbria County Council was attached as an appendix to the report.

A Local Authority could adopt areas on streets or private land as stands for hackney carriages under Section 63 Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976 (“the Act”).  Prior to appointing stands the Act required:- 

1.
the Local Authority to obtain the consent of the Highway Authority (Cumbria County Council); 

2.
give notice to the Chief of Police;  

3.
publish a notice of proposal in the local newspaper; and 

4.
log and consider any objections or representations received within 28 days of the first publication.

Cumbria County Council had given consent to appoint the Hackney Carriage Stands as proposed, with the exception of the new stand on Market Street, Dalton-in-Furness.

The Chief of Police noted the Councils intentions to appoint the Hackney Carriage Stands but made no objection.

A notice of proposal was placed in the North West Evening Mail on Friday 3rd November, 2017 providing a 28 day consultation period, running until Friday 1st December, 2017.

In addition to the consultation required by law, the schedule had been advertised on the Council’s website and a global email sent to all drivers, operators and proprietors of whom the Council held a valid email address.
On 13th November, 2017 support was received from a representative of the Furness Taxi Trade Association Secretary.
Dalton Town Council was also notified of the intended rank locations and made a representation.
Barrow Borough Councillor and Dalton Town Councillor Wendy Maddox made a representation.

A total of 6 representations were received from residents living in close proximity of the proposed rank location on Market Street, Dalton-in-Furness.  Concerns included the potential for increased noise levels, the lack of existing parking and questioned the current need for a rank in Dalton.

Copies of all representations received during the consultation period were attached as an appendix to the report.
Barrow Borough Council had met all the requirements of Section 63 the Local Government Miscellaneous Provisions Act 1976 and could now appoint the Hackney Carriage Stands.

RECOMMENDED:- To agree to remove the proposed stand located in Market Street, Dalton-in-Furness and refer the amended schedule to Executive Committee for appointment by Full Council.
The meeting closed at 2.20 p.m.

